
 

 
 

 

 

 
 
Wyvern Saturday Sport Plans - Update for 29 August  
 
Dear Wyvern Community, 
 
Please see slight changes to organisation for Saturday 29th August - Wyvern winter sport. In 
particular, the new pickup point for boys is now from Wyvern car park. 
 
We are very keen to provide our boys with the opportunity to improve friendships, be healthy and enjoy 
themselves during these uncertain times. After such a successful morning last weekend, Wyvern winter 
sport will continue once more with internal fixtures to be held at Newington Senior School campus on 
Saturday 29th August. 
 
We will continue to adhere to current government recommendations and follow our COVID-19 protocols. 
These include no parents onsite, temperature checking of students, sanitising and social distancing 
measures. 
 
Please see the organisation to follow for Saturday 29th August - Wyvern winter sport. Parents are asked 
to abide by the times below to allow for a smooth transition. 
 

• All boys will be training/playing internally at Newington Senior School Campus. 
• Unfortunately, no parents are allowed on the Senior School Campus due to the College’s current 

COVID-19 policy. 
• Year 3-6 Tennis - Arrival at 7.30am and pickup at Wyvern car park at 8:40am. 
• Year 4 & Year 6 - Arrival at 7:30am and pickup at Wyvern car park at 8:40am. 
• Year 3 & Year 5 - Arrival at 8:45am and pickup at Wyvern car park at 9.55am. 
• All boys will enter via the Stanmore Road driveway gates and make their way to their sports field. 

Boys will be temperature checked on arrival. 
• Boys will sit down in their teams, before being collected by parents after a visual 

acknowledgement to Wyvern Staff with their name ticked off. 
 

7:30am - Year 4 & Year 6 - Arrival from Stanmore Road driveway gates 
Year 4 & Year 6 Rugby - Johnson Oval 
Year 4 & Year 6 Football – Buchanan Field 
Year 6 AFL - Johnson Oval 
All Tennis - Newington Courts 
8:40am - Year 4 & Year 6 & All Tennis - Pickup from Wyvern car park  
 
8:45am - Year 3 & Year 5 - Arrival from Stanmore Road driveway gates 
Year 3 & Year 5 Rugby - Johnson Oval 
Year 3 & Year 5 Football – Buchanan Field 
Year 5 AFL - Johnson Oval 
9.55am - Year 3 & Year 5 - Pickup from Wyvern car park 

Kind regards 

Joel Wilson 
Sportsmaster 


